This summer, I had the opportunity to meet the other PhD students, Karin Junker and Dusan Sovilj of working group WP Cluster A, in Warnemünde to work directly together on a joint project. The aim was to intensify our work on gappy time series data and to discuss our different approaches and techniques. 

Although I spend just a few days, it was very beneficial but also quite challenging, since we all came from different fields: a biologist, physical oceanographer and a mathematician. Hence, we all had different theoretical backgrounds, perspectives and ways of explaining and understanding the different matters.

I enjoyed very much the time when discussing new approaches followed by immediate trial and errors. Communication via email is a great tool, but nevertheless can easily lead to misunderstandings and is less effective than working hand in hand in one office. I guess within a few days we made a great progress.
Beside this scientific exchange, as with all international meetings, we got the chance to broaden our view in other matters as well: Having a drink at the beach, while watching the sunset and discussing the current situation between Serbians and Croatians (thanks Dusan that was really interesting). Or comparing life as a foreigner in countries like Sweden or Finland.

Warnemünde is a great place for such meetings, especially in the summer time. As a marine biologist it was fantastic to be able to work before/after work or during lunchtime along the shoreline (a great alternative to the usual Elbe river walk in front of our institute). Thanks also for the accommodation in one of the institutes guest rooms where I had even a slight sea view. 
